2020 CBC Deacon Board Report

⁹ For this reason, since the day we heard about you, we have not stopped praying for you. We continually ask God to fill you with the knowledge of his will through all the wisdom and understanding that the Spirit gives, [a] 10 so that you may live a life worthy of the Lord and please him in every way: bearing fruit in every good work, growing in the knowledge of God,

Colossians 19-10

According to the bylaws of CBC, the Deacons administer the business aspects of the church in accordance with policies established by the Board of Elders.

The 2020 Deacon board consisted of Matt Bauer, Scott Granville, Joel Gengler, Cody Lorenz, Rick Vallery, Chancey Shrake, and Chairman Mark Mayer. Robert Hettinger also worked with the board as a candidate for deacon to be voted on by the members at the upcoming business meeting.

Notable 2020 Deacon board activity:

- Approved 2020 budget for congregational approval at the annual business meeting in November.
- Performed annual staff evaluations.
- Performed snow removal.
- Repaired tractor used for snow removal and mowing.
- Assisted people through our Benevolence funds.
- Installed new flooring in two classrooms.
- Performed several items with the maintenance and upkeep of church facilities.
- Completed construction of Youth Room remodel.
- Reviewed and approved building use requests.
- Approved purchases for needs of church facilities.
- Donated trailer to Steve Valland's new Gospel Trailer ministry.
- Provided input to Elder board on strategic planning document.
- Working on improved security for the church.
- Assist with Joint-Board and task force activities related to COVID-19

The deacon board would like to thank everyone for their kindness and understanding during these unprecedented times. COVID 19 has impacted many people and we pray that our efforts made a difference and encouraged you in your walk with the Lord.

Rejoice always, pray continually, give thanks in all circumstances; for this is God's will for you in Christ Jesus. 1 Thessalonians 5:16-18.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Mayer, Chairman